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Meeting called to order by President Lee Schwartz at 

11:00a.m.– 71 members were present (quorum of 51 was 

met). 
 

A motion to approve the October 10, 2024, minutes was made 

by Mike Bell #978, seconded by Paul Burrier #634. Motion 

carried. 

 

Joe Faraone reported current club financial data. Club financial 

reports are posted on the Bulletin Board at the club. 

 

Old Business: Lee mentioned that we should have 2 Monitors 

per shift during the busy months. If you are interested in 

becoming a Monitor, please contact Terry Griffith. Please see 

Norm Muzzy, Education & Training Coordinator, if you are 

interested in teaching a course at the club. See Russ Wagner 

or Larry Boos if you would like to assist with computer 

activities at the club. A Suggestion Box is available at the 

Monitor Desk, please include your name so we can discuss 

your idea with you. There was no other Old Business from the 

floor. 

 

New Business: Lee reviewed updates for the following areas: 

• Paint Booth lights cleaned by Rec Center; protective wall 

coating in booth will be done next week. 

• Vertical band saws (Jet and Rockwell) moved to Annex. 

• 220 outlet and new lighting in welding area of Annex. 

• 2-Axis & 3-Axis Milling machines repaired; software 

updated. 

• Ellis Band Saw and Eagle Bender are locked out – must be 

certified for use, key with Monitor. If you haven’t used any 

shop equipment in a while, please ask someone to assist 

you as a refresher. 



SUN CITY WEST METAL CLUB 

General Membership Meeting – November 14, 2024 
 

 2 

Lee reviewed the 2025 dues renewal process which will begin 

on January 1, 2025. The Board approved a $10 late fee for 

dues paid from February 1 through December 31, 2025. Dues 

will remain at $35/year; $20 locker fee. 

 

Lee reminded members that 24 club visits are required to 

retain a locker for 2025. Your club visit count is displayed on 

the monitor when you swipe in at the club. An email was sent 

to those members with less than 24 visits to remind them of 

this requirement. 

 

A Holiday Cookie Exchange is being planned for the Dec. 13, 

2025 General Meeting. More information to follow. 

 

Questions/comments from the floor included a request to 

confirm if grinding will be conducted inside or outside the shop 

area. A member asked if there had been any changes to the 

inventory of metal due to cost savings. Lee responded that no 

changes have been made at this time, however, special orders 

may take longer as we are consolidating orders to save on the 

delivery cost. A member pointed out that the main electrical 

fuse panels have been open in the Annex area which attracts 

dirt and dust. This will be added to the Opening Monitor 

Checklist to ensure the panels are closed to protect the 

switches. 

 

There was no other New Business from the floor. 

 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 11:25am by 

Rod Flack #1472, seconded by Tim ‘Sarge’ Raddatz #2656 – 

all were in favor. 

 
 

Submitted by:  Wendi Boos, Secretary, November 18, 2024 


